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Come to School - We are screening the first England Match  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 18th November 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Attendance and Football 

As you know we think attendance at school is very important!  Our current attendance is below 95% 
which is below national average. 

Next Monday we will be showing the England/Iran match in the afternoon to those children who 
want to see it.  All other matches are out of school time. 

 

Year 4 Multiplication Check 

Today we have sent some information about the multiplication check for Year 4 from the Standards 
and Testing Agency.  There’s a link to our Website here.   

It states that as parents there is nothing for you to do.  We disagree with this.  Here is a reminder of 
the times tables that children need to know in each year group: 

Year 1 need to be able to count in multiples of twos, fives and tens 

Year 2 need to be able to recall and use multiplication and division facts for the 2, 5 and 10             
multiplication tables 

Year 3 need to be able to recall and use multiplication and division facts for the 2, 3, 4, 5, 8 and 10 
multiplication tables 

Year 4 need to be able to recall multiplication and division facts for multiplication tables up to 12 x 12. 

The children need to learn, rehearse, recall and play games with their multiplication and division 
facts.  

 

Year 5 and 6 Maths workshops for Parents 

Here is the sort of question our Year 6    
children are facing in their maths SATs.  

 

If you would like to be able to support your 

children by learning how to do the        

questions yourself please come a long to 

our maths workshop on Friday 25th          

November at 9:15 until 10:15.  

These sessions will run for six weeks. 

See the advert on page nine for further   

details. 

https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/2023_Information_for_parents_Multiplication_tables_check_Nov_22_PDFA.pdf
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Out & About 

 
The children in Year 2 are learning about the history of flight. On Tuesday morning the 2EC Out and 
About team visited Bembridge Airport and the air traffic control offices. The children learnt about 
how the airport is run and how the air traffic controllers communicate with aircraft in the air, in     
order for them to make a safe landing. They all enjoyed visiting the hangar to see the planes and 
even had the opportunity to sit in one to explore the controls, moving the ailerons which would steer 
the plane. The children found out about the different parts of the plane and what each were made 
of.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday afternoon the 3PT Out and About children walked from Culver Down to Whitecliff Bay as 
part of their Geography work on rocks and soils. We talked about how the Island is made up of     
sedimentary rocks and they identified different rocks on the beach. The children looked at the       
unusual vertical stratas in the cliff and then discussed how fossils are made. We spoke about the 
landslips and erosion we could see and how sedimentary rocks are permeable. The children were all 
brilliant walkers and demonstrated great enthusiasm. Well done 3PT!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 have begun their topic on Ancient Egypt and the Egyptians. During Out and About the 4BM 
group went to Yaverland beach. We talked about the mummification process and how the wealthy 
were buried in a sarcophagus. The children made their own mini cardboard sarcophagus (sheltering 
from the rain in the minibus), ensuring they decorated them with an eye of Horus, a scarab beetle, a 
god and goddess and a door for the spirits to leave. Using sticks, they made mini people and        
mummified them using wool. On the beach they each made their own pyramid in the sand to bury 
their sarcophagus in. The children all showed amazing resilience and were in good spirits, despite the 
very wet weather. 
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On Wednesday afternoon the 1CE Out and About group visited Puckpool Park. The children took on 
the challenge to try and find a lost toy. They took it in turns to read clues as they followed a trail 
around the old barracks and park. The children were all very excited to find the lost pirate. They 
seemed unfazed by the heavy downpours and enjoyed exploring the play equipment together.  

 
After school on Wednesday, the Out and About Club went to Briddlesford Farm. The group met the 
calves, saw the milking process in action, learnt about the Griffin family history and then warmed up 
in the cafe with a hot chocolate.  

Out and About next week… 
Please ensure your child is wearing warm, old play clothes (nothing new or special), waterproof coat
(pack waterproof trousers too if they have some) and wellies/walking boots/old trainers in a named 
bag.  
 
Tuesday 22nd November am - 2KA 
Bembridge  
Leo, Mia, Callum, Ayia, Theo, Layla, Freddie, Lille-Mae, Nathan, Arlo, Jamie, Milana and Kingsley.  
 
Tuesday 22nd November pm - 3AH 
Brook Beach 
Christopher, Tyler, Harvey, Lily, Zayn, Caiden, Dylan, Malaika, Tayla, Ella R, Harvey, Logan E, Logan F, 
Scarlett and Keian-Lee. 
 
Wednesday 23rd November am - Year 4 
All of Year 4 have been invited bulb planting at Osborne (weather permitting). Please wear play 
clothes, waterproof coat and bring wellies.  
 
Wednesday 23rd November pm - 1KS 
Puckpool  
Ellis, Amelia-Lily, Joe, Marleigh-Rose, Macie, Ava, Harry N, Edward, Arlo, Logan, Clay, Isabelle, Theo 
and Milania  
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Macaroni Cheese 
Served with Two 

Vegetables 

Chicken Pie Served 
with Mashed Potato 

and Gravy 

Roast Turkey Served 
with Roast Potatoes, 
Two Vegetables and 

Gravy 

Beef Bolognese 
Served with    

Wholemeal Pasta 
and Two Vegetables 

Fish Fingers Served 
with Chips and Two 

Vegetables 

Vegetarian Sausage 
Served with Mashed 

Potato and Gravy 

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 
Two Vegetables 

Vegan Sausage    
Casserole Served 

with Two Vegetables 

Vegetarian            
Bolognese Served 
with Wholemeal 
Pasta and Two    

Vegetables 

Quorn Dippers 
Served with Chips 

and Two Vegetables 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Chocolate Sponge Vanilla Ice Cream Oat Cookie served 
with Fruit Slices 

Apple Crumble 
served with Custard 

Lemon Slice 

Please note that all meals are subject to change due to availability of  produce.  

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Please note that lunches now costs £2.37 each. 

Bonjour!  

Je m’appelle Coco et je suis une pomme. 

Each week I will share with you a French word  

French at Queensgate 

Le crayon   (Luh cray-on) 

 
Cherchez un crayon!   

Find a pencil! 

 

Un crayon jaune et noir  

A yellow and black pencil 
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Attendance  

 

It is hugely important that the children come to school everyday as 
the lessons build on from each other. If your child is not well, 
please remember to call the school when your child is absent (if 
we haven’t heard from you by 9.15am we will contact you).  It is 
important that you follow up this phone call with a written reason 
for the absence when your child returns to school to 
office@queensgateprimary.co.uk  

 

If you would like leave of absence for an alternative reason to illness you must complete a leave of 
absence form (at least 14 days in advance of absence), these can be found in 
the school foyer. 

  

Remember that good attendance will help your child to succeed at school.   

    

   Whole School Attendance this week is 94.83%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 94%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 5RA & 5TS with 95%  

Did you know that whenever you buy anything online – 
from your weekly shop to your annual holiday – you could 
be raising free donations for Queensgate Foundation      
Primary School with easyfundraising? 
 

There are over 7,000 brands on board ready to make a do-
nation – including eBay, Argos, John Lewis, ASOS, Book-
ing.com and M&S – and it won’t cost you a penny extra to 
help us raise funds. 
 

All you need to do is: 
 

1. Go to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
queensgate-foundation-primary-school/?
utm_campaign=raise-more and join for free. 
 

2. Every time you shop online, go to easyfundraising first to 
find the site you want and start shopping. 
 

3. After you’ve checked out, the brand will make a donation 
to Queensgate Foundation Primary School at no extra cost 
to you whatsoever! 
 

There are no catches or hidden charges and Queensgate 
Foundation Primary School will be really grateful for your 
donations.  Thank you for your support.  

mailto:office@queensgateprimary.co.uk
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/queensgate-foundation-primary-school/?utm_campaign=raise-more
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/queensgate-foundation-primary-school/?utm_campaign=raise-more
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/queensgate-foundation-primary-school/?utm_campaign=raise-more
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Dear parent/guardian 
 

I am writing to you about the importance of staying well this winter for children and young people.  

While children and young people have been able to go to school during most of the pandemic, this is 
the first winter in two years with no restrictions. No restrictions means bigger events and time together 
this winter, especially at Christmas. A lot of mixing will be inside, which increases the chance of       
infection spreading. 

Winter illnesses such as flu and respiratory viruses in children and adults are increasing. They are     
returning to pre-pandemic levels. Younger children, especially those starting school for the first time, 
have not been exposed to many infections. They will have less natural immunity.  

Vaccinations 

Vaccinations are our best defence against severe illness and infections. A full list of the vaccines on 
offer is on this NHS website. You can check if your child is up to date by contacting your GP or  
checking their red book. 

Routine childhood vaccination uptake has been negatively changed by the pandemic. We need it to go 
up to provide the community with strong enough protection to prevent infectious disease incidents and 
outbreaks.  

Incidents and outbreaks can impact school attendance and learning. Stopping further disruption to   
children's lives, who have already missed time at school due to the pandemic, is vital.    

 
The flu vaccine 

The seasonal flu vaccination is currently offered to all children aged 2 to 11 years and some secondary 
school children. There are also many adults eligible for a free flu vaccination. 

You can get information about the flu vaccination for children on this NHS website.    

 

The COVID-19 vaccination 

The COVID-19 vaccination allowed the safe removal of pandemic restrictions. It remains key to living 
with the virus in the future. The COVID-19 vaccine for children is still available (many adults are    
eligible for the Autumn booster).  

You can get information about the COVID-19 vaccination for children on this NHS website.            
You can also call and talk to someone about the vaccination. The Hampshire and Isle of Wight 
COVID-19 helpline 0300 561 0018 is open between 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday and 9am to 1pm at 
weekends.  Please find below links to some other useful information:                                                                          

Childhood Illnesses                                                                                                                               
The Healthier Together website is a good place for advice about lots of children’s health and          
well-being concerns.   Advice about specific infections and school attendance is on this website:         
Is-my-child-too-ill-for-school?   This blog is for the health of children under 5 years old but includes 
useful information for all children.       

Stay up to date                                                                                                                                       
The Isle of Wight Council Facebook page posts regular information about vaccinations. It also shares 
general information and support for Islanders.                                                                                        
Get COVID-19 information on the Council's website.                                                                          
Sign up to receive an e-newsletter from the Council with local information including support with the 
cost of living.  

Kind Regards 

 
Claire Cullum 

Public Health Team 

Isle of Wight Council  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-for-children/
https://what0-18.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2022/10/25/5-ways-to-protect-your-under-5s-this-winter/
https://www.facebook.com/isleofwightcouncil
https://beta.iow.gov.uk/keep-the-island-safe/covid-19/
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKIOW/subscriber/new?qsp=CODE_RED
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Sports Reports 
 
Girls Tag Rugby 

Last week, the Year 6 girls tag rugby team and 
Miss Young travelled to Gurnard Primary school, 
to take part in a tournament. We were all really 
scared on the way there because there were so 
many teams playing. When we got there, we had 
some time to warm up, then we sat with all the 
teams and went through the rules.  

Once the tournament started, we had three 
games to play in our group, we won two games   
(5-3 and 3-1) and tied one (2-2), this meant we 
were the winners of our group stage and went on 
to compete again. Although we played our absolute best, we just missed out on a win, with the score 
at the end being 2-3. However, we were still in with a chance to compete for 3rd or 4th place. Our last 
match was the most exciting game we played, the score was tied 2-2 until the last second, when Chloe 
caught the ball and made an amazing run down the pitch to score our winning point!  

After all our hard work and effort, we came 3rd out of 14 schools, the whole team were incredibly 
proud, as was Miss Young.  

Chloe, “Scoring our winning point was amazing, I felt really proud of myself. Especially as it was my 
first tournament.”  

The Isle of Wight Toy Appeal:  

The Isle of Wight Toy Appeal is back!  

If you would like your child to receive a toy from the toy appeal please contact the school office or 
Mrs Jeffers.  

Alternatively, if you would like to donate to the toy appeal, local drop off point can be found at the 

Red Funnel terminal.  
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Sports crew half term challenge 

 

It is really important for everyone,   
children and adults, to be active.  This 
half term, the Sports Crew challenge 
you and your family to see how many 
star jumps you can complete in one  
minute.  We would love you to let us 
know how many you completed and 
send us a picture of you and your family 
doing the challenge so we can display 
them in the hall.  A certificate will also 
be presented to the child who is    
showing the most enthusiasm          
completing the challenge (ideally with 
members of their family). Who is the 
star jump champion in your household? 

Pictures can be sent to 

sportscrew@queensgateprimary.co.uk. 

Clear Glass Wine Bottles Needed 

Year 2 are collecting clear glass wine bottles to turn into beautiful Christmas table 
decorations to sell at the Christmas Fair. Please could you bring any bottles you 
have (washed and with labels removed) into school by Wednesday 23rd November. 
They can be dropped off in either of the Year 2 classrooms. We need about 60 
bottles so please help us if you can.  Thank you. 

The Year 2 Team 

 

Keyboards for Sale 

If your child has just started piano/keyboard lessons with Totally Rad Music, 
have a look on Wightbay. There are several keyboards for sale at present that 
normally retail for over £100 for around £30 - £50. If your child has a           
keyboard of their own at home, they can practice regularly and make great 

progress. They can also plug headphones into a keyboard so they can practice without disturbing 
others. It’s also worth keeping an eye out for keyboards on sale in supermarkets; they often stock 
Yamaha keyboards around Christmas and they are a good reliable make. 

Mrs W Webb 

 

Totally Rad Music Piano Lessons 

Our new piano teacher started lessons last week. It is not too late to sign your child up for lessons. 
Small group tuition is only £5 (+vat) for 20 mins.  

If you would like your child to learn, use the following link to sign up directly with Totally Rad: 
sales@totallyradmusic.co.uk 

Mrs W Webb  

mailto:sportscrew@queensgateprimary.co.uk
mailto:sales@totallyradmusic.co.uk
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Calling all parents, grandparents and carers of 

Year 5 & Year 6 children! 

Do you want to support 

your children with their 

SATs but are unsure of 

where to start? 

Are you                          

Mystified by                

Multiplication? Baffled by 

Bar Graphs?  Frightened 

of Fractions? 

If the answer to any of these questions is ‘yes’, then help is at hand, with the Multiply 
programme, a new initiative aimed at improving the numeracy skills of adults. 
 

The team at Adult Community Learning is pleased to be working alongside your child’s primary 

school, to     offer an exciting way to help you support your children with their SATs, while at 

the same time developing your own skills in mathematics.        

Details of this FREE opportunity can be found below: 

SATs Support Workshops 

Fridays 9:15-10:15am                                    

at Queensgate Foundation Primary 

School 

A six-week course,  designed to help you 

improve your own maths skills and in turn  

support your children with the maths 

they’re learning in school.  Sessions will be 

for one hour a week,  during school time 

and will include areas such as: 

 Understanding the Year 5 and 6 maths 

curriculum 

 Looking at examples of questions from 

SATs     papers and learning how to solve 

them 

 Learning about how Maths is taught in 

school, to help you support with homework 

 Investigating Number and calculations 

(addition, subtraction, multiplication &  

division) 

All the sessions will be run in a      

relaxed and informal way, by Dee 

Swallow an experienced tutor from 

Community Learning tutors in the 

familiar surroundings of your child’s 

school in the training room. 

For further details, speak to the school 

admin team on (01983) 292872                                       
or email  

enquiries@queensgateprimary.co.uk 
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PTFA Christmas Events 

Neon Discos 

On Wednesday 7th December the PTFA will be holding a Neon Disco.  The cost is £2 for Reception  
children and £2.50 for Years 1 – 6.  The timings of the discos are as follows: 

Reception – 3:00pm to 3:45pm 

Years 1, 2 and 3 – 4.00pm to 5:15pm 

Years 4, 5 and 5:30pm to 6:45pm. 

A huge thank you to the PTFA and Queensgate staff that have offered to help at this event. 

 

Christmas Fair 

Our Christmas Fair is on Friday 9th December between 2:30pm and 4:30pm. Santa will be in the music 

room; there will be stalls in the hall, a café in the dining room, face painting and glitter tattoos.   

Nearer the time we will be asking for chocolate tombola and general tombola items to be donated.  

Please see the poster on Page 11. 

World Pay Ending 

Scopay are changing their online payments provider.  We will not be able to take any payments      
between 28th November and 1st December.  Although World Pay will be no longer used, we have not 
been informed which company is being used instead.  We will give you further details once we have 
received them.   

 

Visits to East Cowes Library 

As you know we encourage you to read with your child every day.  Our reception children are visiting 
East Cowes Library next week.  Mrs Barnet’s class will be going on Monday 21st November and      
Mrs Dye’s class will be going on Monday 28th November. 
 

Next Week Road Safety 

Next week our assembly theme is Road Safety and the Junior Travel Ambassadors will be teaching all 
the children the Green Cross Code.  

And finally…           

Please check carefully your child’s access to social media, games and other online materials.  We have 
had reports that some children have been chatting to unknown people around inappropriate content.    
It is vital that you talk to your children around online safety and the best site for assistance in this can 
be found at:  

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers  and 

https://swgfl.org.uk/audience/parents/  

Have a great weekend! 

Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito  

 Headteacher  

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers
https://swgfl.org.uk/audience/parents/
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Parents/ Carers, 

• Did you know Hunnyhill Primary School has an onsite gymnastic club 

• We offer gymnastics from reception class upwards 

• our sessions are as follows ; 

       Monday 4pm til 5pm 5years to 7 years  

       Monday 5pm til 6pm 8 years + 

       Thursday 5pm til 6pm 8 years + 

•   try  our session £5 per child for first session. 

• After that if they wish to carry on you will need to pay for rest of term. 

• our terms are currently 5 weeks  £25 

• The head coach has been involved for 20 years in gymnastics 

• It is a great way to have fun , make new friends and new skills 

• It is a great way to stay fit 

• The club is British Gymnastics registered 

• coaches are individually insured through BG  

• All children will need BG insurance currently £19  

text us on 07974992794  or contact us via messenger with your enquiry our 

facebook page is Carisbrooke gymnastics club 

 

We look forward to hearing from you 

 

 

Interested in cricket? 
In School Years 2, 3 or 4? 

  

FREE Junior Coaching Every Friday (term time only) 
at Ryde Private School Sports Hall  

Booking is ESSENTIAL as places are limited. 
 

WHEN:  First session Friday 11th November 
  

TIME:   5.30pm-6.30pm 

  
COST:  FREE 

 
To book and more information please contact Andrew Jasper at admin@isleofwightcricket.co.uk 
 
The coaching will be delivered by the Isle of Wight County coaches who are qualified, and DBS 
checked 
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